Greenville Town Board

P. O. BOX 188

GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

812 - 923-5649

September 15, 1984

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Bound was opened by eeting President H.L.Speirs. The meeting held in the Town Hall was attended by R.Lamb, G. Getrost, Marvin Powell, T.Richardson, M.Mason B. Isgrigg and other interested persons.

The minutes of the last meeting and the financial statements were presented to the Board for approval. Er. Lamb motioned to waive the reading of the minutes.

Mr. Spears made a motion to raise the price from \$85 to \$1.45 per thousand Gallons when there is a water loak. The motion was outlined as follows---

Step I. The leak is defined as a loss of water which exceeds by 50% the individuals average water usage for the preceding three months.

for the preceding three months.

Step II. For each thousand gallons included within the loss of water the individual would be charged \$1.45 per thousand gallons.

Step III. Any adjustment in an individuals bill which exceeds \$50.00 shall be subject to the approval of the Board of Trustees. Other adjustments shall be approved by the Plant Superintendent and Water Utility Office Manager. This motion was seconded by Mr. Lemb.

Aletter from W. Leslewho bought the Wallace Will'er property asks for permission to build a retaining wall to take care of a water run-off problem. Ron Inch dette sotion to give the permission requested, without help from the Town and as long as it does not affect the Town Structure. This motion was seconded by Buck Spans.

Buck Spains and a motion that was second dain for it to buy the new Budges in all for our Town Harsh II and his Deputy.

Mr. Getrost reports - The Spillway on the I he as ds fixed; the Hydraulic pump on the B ether in going out. Need to think shout building Farage.

Dan Cristiani to fix the Spillway also to take the Back hoe to have it fixed.

Max Mason--Concerning the old houses , need specifies to tellowners what we went done.

No other business before the board Ron Beab detioned for adjournment.

Grace Martin -- Clerk- Treas. Mace Marling Jack Sprikler - President of the Board Well

marling Jelyle Je

MIDWESTERN ENGINEERS, INC.

Consultants · Mechanical · Electrical



ROBERT J. ELLIOTT, P. E. JAMES E. BURCON, P. E. ARTHUR R. BOODY, P. E. CARL E. BARNETT, P. E. WM. DALE MEYER, P. E. DAVIO L. DANI, P. E. RENNETH C. SOLLIDAY, L. S.

TELEPHONE BIZ - 205-2800 LOGGOCTEE, INDIANA 47883

September 14, 1982

Reep a record of every posting!

Mr. Jack Sprigler, President and Members of the Town Board of Trustees Town Hall Greenville, IN 47124

RE: Wastewater Project

Federal Grant C180571 01

Gentlemen:

We herein request that the Board apply to the EPA through the Indiana Stream Pollution Control Board for a budget period extension to complete the Facility Plan. We recommend that the extension be from the existing expiration date of October 1, 1982, to December 31, 1982.

The extension is based upon the following timetable:

Presentation of Report to Board October 12, 1982

Publication of Notice of Public Hearing October 19, 1982 - Weng Hard

Public Hearing November 23, 1982

Comment Period Ends December 23, 1982

File Report with Regulatory Agency December 31, 1982

The main reason for requesting a time extension is a misunderstanding between the ISBH and Midwestern. As you know, we requested modification to the NPDES permit on May 27, 1982. A response was received June 25, 1982 from the ISBH which requested additional information. Additional information, a completed application, was furnished to the ISBH on July 15, 1982. After several telephone conversations and a trip to the ISBH, we received a letter on August 30, 1982, which indicated a modification of the permit was not required to investigate the facultative pond treatment process. Since receipt of the letter,

Mr. Jack Sprigler, President and Members of the Town Board of Trustees September 14, 1982 Page Two

we have started work on the amendment but lost approximately two months while awaiting the ISBH reply.

Hopefully, we can accelerate the above schedule but believe it to be realistic. Should you have any questions concerning the time extension, please contact us.

Very truly yours,

MIDWESTERN ENGINEERS, INC.

Gerald E. Lynch Project Engineer

GEL:klw